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New privacy laws canned

The federal government is no longer to proceed
with privacy law reform

ON 21 March, the Prime Minister an-
nounced the government’s withdrawal
of its plans to extend the application
ofthe federal Privacy Acttothe private
sector. In his press release, Mr Howard
states “The Commonwealth opposes
such proposals which will further in-
crease compliance costs for all Aus-
tralian businesses’.

These ‘proposals’ are in fact Mr
Howard’s own. In its November 1996
Discussion Paper, the government
sought industry comments about its
plans to extend the Privacy Act to
the private sector. As recently as 19
February, at the CLC's The New Pri-
vacy Laws Conference [see CU 130
pp 4-0], Senator Coonan delivered a
paper on behalf of the Attorney-
General, Mr Williams, in which he
stated that it was increasingly diffi-
cult to justify differing treatment for
the public and private sectors, par-
ticularly when many government
functions were being privatised or
contracted out to the private sector.
His paper also stressed the need for
privacy laws to operate primarily at
the national level.

Attorney-General stated that it
was increasingly difficult to
justify differing treatment for the
public and private sectors

This latter point echoed the
views of the private sector which,
in submisssions made in response
to the Discussion Paper, called for
a unified regime that would forc-
ing business to comply with incon-
sistent state laws. Mr Howard has
taken steps to to honour this un-
dertaking by calling on the states
and territories to refrain from in-
troducing their own forms of pri-
vacy protection.

Business comfortable with
proposed laws

Graham Greenleaf, Professor of Law
at the University of New South Wales
and editor of Privacy Law and Policy
Reporter, said that the Discussion Pa-
perhadbeen ‘surprisingly well greeted
by the private sector’. Inlight of similar
developments occurring in North
America, Europe and New Zealand,
businesses regarded the advent of
Australian legislation as inevitable. At
the Centre’s conference, representa-
tives from Readers Digest and Ameri-

can Express stated that the New Zea-

land legislation had not impeded their
operations and asserted that the pro-
posed laws simply reflected good
business practice.

Greenleaf put the government’s
reversal down to ‘kneejerk ideologi-
cal reaction against any regulation
that may affect business...completely
ignoring the factthatin doing so, they
will be imposing even greater obliga-
tions on companies needing to com-
ply with new European laws’. From
June 1998, European companies must
incorporate privacy provisions into
any contracts with companies from
nations having inadequate privacy
laws.

Mr Howard'’s press release states
that he has ‘offer{ed] the services’ of
the Privacy Commissioner to assist
business in developing voluntary

codes of practice. Greenleaf re- -

garded this as ‘somewhat remark-
able, given that the Privacy Commis-
sion is an independent statutory au-
thority’. He suggests the Privacy
Commissioner should focus instead
on privacy invasions currently con-
ducted by the government sector,
the present area of the Commission-
er’s jurisdiction.a
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